Part A: Grammar and Vocabulary

<u>Directions</u>: Questions 76-87 are incomplete sentences. Beneath each sentence you will see four words or phrases, marked (1), (2), (3), and (4). Choose the one word or phrase that best completes the sentence. Then mark your answer sheet.

76-	After ten hours of hard work, Tom did not look, so I let him go ahead and finish the job.			
		2) tiring	3) to tire	4) to be tiring
77-				
	1) not realizing	2) did not realize	3) was not realized	4) she did not realize
78-	apartment.			
		2) who		
	Fortunately, the final test was such an easy test got very good grades.			
	1) for most of the students		2) that most of the students	
	most of the students who		4) which most of the students	
80-	I felt a bit ashamed that I was not able to the name of an old friend of mine when I			
		in the street one day.		
	1) inform	2) restate	3) recall	4) forbid
81-	job we were going to do.			
	1) aspect	2) scene	ability	4) result
82-				
	1) omitting	2) distracting	separating	preventing
83-	She believes that her husband has not done anything wrong and that he is now in prison for no good reason.			
	 emotionally 	2) necessarily	appropriately	4) firmly
84-	his family.			
		2) basis		
85-	something less disturbing.			
		2) annoy		
86-	When an earthquake occurs, deep internal forces cause movements of the earth's			
		planet		
87-	flowers sometimes look so much like natural ones that you can hardly tell the difference.			
	1) Rural	2) Similar	Artificial	4) Fashionable

Part B: Cloze Test

<u>Directions</u>: Questions 88-92 are related to the following passage. Read the passage and decide which choice (1), (2), (3), or (4) best fits each space. Then mark your answer sheet.

Africa's population is growing very fast. By 2100, it will be home to 4.4 billion people—four times its present population. The UN has warned: "The continent continues to (88) ----- under very rapid urban growth (89) ----- with extreme urban poverty and many other social (90) -----

زبان انگلیسی 111-A صفحه ۱۵

The continent began to take off in the second half of the twentieth century, with its population increasing very quickly. Eastern and Central Africa, including countries such as Kenya and the Congo, (91) -------. Meanwhile, those in the south and north—such as South Africa and Tunisia—saw less growth. This trend (92) ------ to continue in this century—but so far, population growth has not brought wealth with it.

 88- 1) arise
 2) suffer
 3) follow
 4) operate

 89- 1) to go
 2) it goes
 3) by going
 4) which goes

 90- 1) problems
 2) events
 3) slums
 4) activities

91- 1) had the highest population growth

2) with the highest population growth

3) they had the highest population growth

4) and the highest population growth to have

92- 1) expects 2) expected 3) is expected 4) expecting

Part C: Reading Comprehension

<u>Directions</u>: In this part of the test, you will read two passages. Each passage is followed by four questions. Answer the questions by choosing the best choice (1), (2), (3), or (4). Then mark your answer sheet.

Passage 1:

There is a big difference between the amount of sleep you can get by on and the amount you need to function optimally. According to the National Institutes of Health, the average adult sleeps less than seven hours per night. In today's fast-paced society, six or seven hours of sleep may sound pretty good. In reality, though, if you sleep that long, you are most probably not getting the sleep you need. Just because you're able to operate on six or seven hours of sleep doesn't mean you wouldn't feel a lot better and get more done if you spent an extra hour or two in bed.

While sleep requirements vary slightly from person to person, most healthy adults need between 7 to 9 hours of sleep per night to function at their best. Children and teenagers need even more. And despite the notion that our sleep needs decrease with age, most older people still need at least 7 hours of sleep. Since older adults often have trouble sleeping this long at night, daytime naps can help fill in the gap.

93- What is the main idea of the passage?

- 1) Differences in sleep patterns
- 2) Ways to improve our sleeping habits
- 3) The amount of sleep humans need
- 4) Reasons why we do not sleep enough
- 94- According to the passage, the appropriate number of hours of sleep for people ------
 - 1) is on the rise in today's fast-paced society
 - 2) is something between 6 to 7 hours per day
 - 3) depends on their daily function
 - 4) is not exactly the same

95- What does the author mean by "that long" in paragraph 1?

- 1) As much sleep as required
- 2) Six or seven hours of sleep
- 3) Longer than seven hours of sleep per night
- 4) The length of time you actually sleep in real life

زبان انگلیسی 111-A صفحه ۱۶

96- With which of the following statements is the author more likely to agree?

- All people need daytime naps these days.
- 2) As people age, they tend to sleep longer hours.
- 3) Today's society is a fast-paced one because people cannot function optimally.
- 4) Children and teenagers in general need more than 7 to 9 hours of sleep per day.

Passage 2:

Roald Dahl was one of the most successful writers of children's books who ever lived. He sold millions of books all over the world. He is so famous there is even a Roald Dahl Museum you can visit. Many of his books have been made into films and videos.

Roald Dahl was born in 1916 in Wales. His father was rich but he died when Roald was very young. Roald's mother brought him up. He hated school and left school as soon as he could. Roald went to Africa to seek his fortune, and he spent two years working for an oil company.

In 1939 Roald joined the Air Force as a pilot, but he had a bad crash in the desert. His injuries made him limp for the rest of his life. After this Roald went to America where he wrote a story about his adventures as a pilot. It was so good it was published in a magazine.

Roald met and married Patricia Neal. They bought a house in England and had five children. Between 1960 and 1965 three terrible things happened. Theo, one of his children, was hit by a taxi in New York and was badly hurt. Luckily, he recovered. However, Olivia, one of Roald's daughters, died of a rare illness. Soon after this, his wife also had a serious illness. It took her two years to get completely better. After these two difficult years, his days of success finally arrived.

97- Which of the following best suits the topic of the paragraph immediately following this passage?

- 1) A new chapter in Roald's life
- 2) The success that Roald's daughter had
- 3) How Roald helped his wife feel healthy again
- 4) The reason why Roald turned to story writing

98- According to the passage, Roald thought he would be able to make much money when he ------

- started a museum
- 2) left Wales for Africa
- began writing stories for children
- 4) went to a country in Africa to discover oil

99- Which of the following is TRUE about Roald?

- Sad events happened in his life in the first half of the 1960s.
- The airplane accident he had did not physically damage him.
- He did not have any formal schooling because he disliked schools.
- 4) His stories somehow reflect the events that in fact happened in his lifetime.

100- The passage provides enough information to answer which of the following questions?

- How old was Olivia when she died?
- 2) How long did Roald serve the Air Force as a pilot?
- 3) Why were Roald's books used as a source for filmmaking?
- 4) Where did Roald write a story about his adventures as a pilot?

پس از افعال ربطی مانند ... ,be, appear, become, feel, look, ... باید از صفت استفاده کنیم. پس گزینه ۱ و ۲ فقط می توانند صحیح باشند. چون ده ساعت کار سخت، تام را خسته کرده است، حالت خستگی به تام منتقل شده است. بنابراین باید از صفت مفعولی (verb + ed) استفاده نماییم. معنای صفت فاعلی (verb + ing) در گزینه ۲، خسته کننده می باشد که معمولا برای غیر انسان کاربرد دارد.

۷۷. گزینه ۱

با توجه به وجود کاما، تنها گزینه صحیح عبارت وصفی است. در عبارات وصفی، پاسخ دو حالت است:

فعل ing دار (Ving): اگر اسم قبل از جای خالی در نقش فاعل جمله باشد.

قسمت سوم فعل (PP): اگر اسم قبل از جای خالی در نقش مفعول ظاهر شود.

چون معلم در اینجا نقش فاعل را ایفا می کند، بنابراین فعل ing دار صحیح است که با توجه به معنی جمله با استفاده از not منفی شده است (معلم، بدون تشخیص اینکه، ...). اگر کاما را حذف کنیم، پاسخ صحیح گزینه ۲ خواهد بود.

۷۸. گزینه ۳

ترکیب whether ... or به معنی که آیا و برای بیان شرط استفاده می شود.

۷۹. گزینه ۲

جمله کامل + Such + a/an + adjective + noun + that

با توجه به ساختار بالا، مشخص است به علت وجود such، باید از that استفاده کنیم.

کمی شرمنده شدم که نتوانستم نام دوست قدیمیام را به خاطر بیاورم، هنگامی که یک روز او را در خیابان به صورت اتفاقی دیدم.

۱. آگاه کردن ۳. مجددا بیان کردن ۳. به خاطرآوردن ۴. ممنوع کردن

۸۱. گزینه ۱

دوره بسیار مفیدی بود، که در آن اطلاعاتی درباره همه جنبههای شغلی که میخواهیم انجام دهیم؛ کسب کردیم.

۱. جنبه ۲. چشمانداز ۳. توانایی ۴. نتیجه

نکته: صفت every، قبل از اسامی مفرد قرار می گیرد اما به مفهوم جمع آن اسم اشاره مینماید.

۸۲. گزینه ۲

زوج پشت سر ما، با صحبت در طول نمایش فیلم؛ حواس همه را پرت کردند.

۱. حذف کردن ۲. حواس پرت کردن ۳. جداکردن ۴. جلوگیری کردن

۸۳. گزینه ۴

او قاطعانه باور دارد که همسرش هیچ کار اشباهی انجام نداده است و اکنون بـدون هـیچ دلیـل معتبـری در زندان است.

۱. به طور احساسی ۲. لزوما ۳. به شکال مناسب ۴. قاطعانه

چون آن مرد تنبل است و هیچ گونه حس مسئولیت پذیری ندارد، کار نمی کند تا برای خانوادهاش پول در بیاورد.

۱. حس ۲. اساس ۳. عادت ۴. مقدار

۸۵. گزینه ۲

وقتی جوآن فهمید که داشت رنجاندن من را شروع می کرد، موضوع را به مطلب کمتر آزاردهنده تغییر داد.

۱. نادیده گرفتن ۲. رنجاندن ۳. غلبه کردن ۴. برطرف کردن

۸۶. گزینه ۴

وقتی زلزله اتفاق میافتد، نیروهای داخلی عمیق باعث حرکات پوسته زمین میشود.

۱. زمین شناسی ۲. سیاره ۳. لایه ۴. پوسته

۸۷. گزینه ۳

گاهی اوقات گلهای مصنوعی به قدری شبیه گلهای طبیعی هستند که به سختی میتوانید تفاوت آنها را بگویید.

۱. روستایی ۲. مشابه ۳. مصنوعی ۴. شیک

ترجمه Cloze

جمعیت آفریقا بسیار سریع در حال رشد است. تا سال ۲۱۰۰، جمعیت ۴.۴ میلیارد نفری، ۴ برابـر جمعیت فعلی، را در خود جای خواهد داد. سازمان ملل هشدار داده است: "این قاره متحمل رشد شهری بسیار سریع میشود که با فقر شدید شهری و دیگر مشکلات اجتماعی همراه است."

در نیمه قرن بیستم، جمعیت این قاره رشد بسیار سریعی داشت. آفریقای مرکزی و شرقی شامل کشورهایی مانند کنیا و کنگو، دارای بیشترین رشد جمعیت بودهاند. در حالی که آن طرف در جنوب و شمال، مانند آفریقای جنوبی و تونس، رشد کمتری دیدهاند. این روند انتظار میرود در این قرن ادامه یابد. اما تا کنون، رشد جمعیت با خود ثروتی به بار نیاورده است.

۸۸. گزینه ۲

با توجه به کلمه هشدار و بار معنایی منفی جمله، ترکیب suffer under بهترین گزینه ممکن است.

۱. بلندشدن ۲. متحملشدن ۳. دنبال کردن ۴. عمل کردن

۸۹. گزینه ۴

عبارت "که با ... همراه است"، در توصیف و تکمیل جمله "این قاره متحمل ..." آمده است. بنابراین تنها گزینه صحیح، عبارت وصفی است.

۹۰. گزینه ۱

رشد سریع جمعیت، فقر شهری و مشکلات اجتماعی را به دنبال دارد.

۱. مشكلات ۲. وقايع ۳. محلههای فقيرنشين ۴. فعاليتها

آفریقای مرکزی و شرقی فاعل جمله است. بنابراین برای تکمیل جمله نیاز به فعل و مفعول داریم. در ضمن با توجه به فعل saw زمان نیز باید گذشته باشد. گزینه ۳ به علت وجود ضمیر پس از اسم غلط است.

۹۲. گزینه ۳

از روند (trend) انتظار می رود که ادامه پیدا کند. بنابراین کلمه قبل از جای خالی نقش مفعول را دارد. پس نیاز به فعل مجهول (to be + pp) داریم.

ترجمه متن ١

تفاوت بزرگی بین مقدار خواب برای گذران زندگی و مقدار لازم برای عملکرد بهینه وجود دارد. بر طبق نظر انجمنهای ملی سلامت، هر فرد بالغ کمتر از هفت ساعت در شبانهروز میخوابید. در جامعیه توسیعهیافتیه امروزی، شش یا هفت ساعت خواب ممکن است تا حدی خوب به نظر برسد. هرچند، در واقع اگر این میدت بخوابید به احتمال زیاد نیاز خوابتان برآورده نمی شود. فقط به دلیل اینکه می توانید با شش یا هفت ساعت کار کنید، به این معنی نیست که اگر یک یا دو ساعت بیشتر در رخت خواب بمانید احساس بهتری نخواهید داشت و کار بیشتری نمی کنید.

در حالی که نیاز به خواب شخصی با شخص دیگر کمی متفاوت است، بیشتر بالغین سالم بین ۷ تا ۹ ساعت خواب در هر شب برای عملکرد بهینه نیاز دارند. کودکان و نوجوانان حتی مقدار بیشتری نیاز دارند. و بر خلاف این نکته که نیازهای خواب ما با سن کاهش می یابد، بیشتر افراد مسن هنوز هم حداقل ۷ ساعت خواب نیاز دارند. چون که بزرگسالان مسنتر اغلب با این مقدار خواب در شب مشکل دارند، چرتهای روزانه می تواند این کمبود را جبران کند.

به طور معمول موضوع اصلی هر متنی، در سطر اول آن مشخص خواهد شد. عبارت "مقدار خواب لازم" در سطر اول کاملا واضح است.

۹۴. گزینه ۴

در پاراگراف دوم به مقادیر مختلف خواب برای ردههای سنی متفاوت اشاره شده است. بنابراین مقدار مناسب خواب دقیقا یکسان نیست.

۹۵. گزینه ۲

منظور از این مدت (that long)، همان بین شش یا هفت ساعت خواب است که در جمله قبل از آن ذکر شده است.

۹۶. گزینه ۴

جمله گزینه ۴ در سطر دوم پاراگراف دوم عنوان شده است (حتی بیشتر از ۷ تا ۹ ساعت).

ترجمه متن ۲

رولد دال یکی از موفق ترین نویسندگان کتابهای کودک تا کنون بوده است. او میلیونها نسخه کتاب در سرتاسر جهان فروخت. او آن چنان معروف است که حتی یک موزه به نامش وجود دارد که می توانید بازدید نمایید. بسیاری از کتابهای او به فیلم و ویدئو تبدیل شدهاند.

رولد دال در سال ۱۹۱۶ در ولز متولد شد. پدرش ثروتمند بود. اما در سنین پایین رولد از دنیا رفت. مادر رولد او را بزرگ کرد. از مدرسه نفرت داشت و خیلی سریع ترک تحصیل کرد. رولد برای جستجوی بخت خویش به آفریقا رفت و به مدت دو سال برای یک شرکت نفتی کار کرد.

در سال ۱۹۳۰ به نیروی هوایی محلق شد، اما سانحه بدی در صحرا داشت. صدمات وارده باعث شد بقیه عمرش را لنگ بماند. پس از آن رولد به آمریکا رفت که در آنجا داستانی درباره ماجراجوییهایش در شغل خلبانی نوشت. داستان آنقدر خوب بود که در مجله چاپ شد.

رولد با فردی به نام پارتیشیا نیل آشنا شده و سپس با او ازدواج کرد. آنها خانهای در انگلستان خریدند و صاحب پنج فرزند شدند. بین سالهای ۱۹۶۰ تا ۱۹۶۵، سه اتفاق وحشتناک افتاد. یکی از فرزندانشان به نام تئو در نیویورک با تاکسی تصادف کرد و آسیب بدی دید. خوشبختانه او بهبود یافت. هرچند، یکی از دخترانش به نام اولیویا به علت بیماری کمیابی در گذشت. بلافصله پس از این اتفاق، همشرش نیز به بیماری سختی مبتلا گشت. دو سال طول کشید تا او کاملا بهتر شود. پس از این دو سال مشکل، بالاخره روزهای موفقیتش فرا رسید.

۹۷. گزینه ۱

بهترین عنوان پاراگراف بعدی در ادامه متن؟ با توجه به سطر آخر متن (بالاخره روزهای موفقیتش فرارسید)، میتوان دریافت که عنوان پاراگراف بعدی "فصل جدیدی در زندگی رولد" خواهد بود.

۹۸. گزینه ۲

با توجه به سطر آخر پاراگراف دوم، در جستجوی بخت خویش (پول بیشتر) ولز را به سمت آفریقا ترک کرد.

۹۹. گزینه ۱

بین سالهای ۱۹۶۰ تا ۱۹۶۵ یعنی نیمه اول دهه ۱۹۶۰، اتفاقات بدی در زندگی رولد رخ داد.

۱۰۰. گزینه ۴

جمله آخر پارگراف سوم ذکر می کند که داستانش را در آمریکا نوشت.

موفق باشيد